
ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

2012 O’CONNELL ROAD BRIDGE  
GENERAL CONSTRUCTION 

 
Essex County, NY 

 
August 14, 2012 

 
 
TO ALL HOLDERS OF BIDDING DOCUMENTS: 
 
This Addendum, issued to bid document holders of record, indicates clarifications to the 
bid documents for the 2012 O’Connell Road Bridge - General Construction project.  All 
clarifications described herein shall be incorporated into the Contractor’s bid proposal.  
This Addendum is part of the Contract Documents.  Adjustments required by each item 
shall be understood to apply to all document references affected by the clarifications 
described.  

 
1. The bid opening date has been extended to August 17, 2012 at 2:00 PM. 
 
2. Regarding Drawing N-1 Notes: ADD the following Note 5 to the Riprap Notes 

indicated on the Drawing: 
 
         A5. A quantity of riprap material in the vicinity of the new abutments was placed by 

the County after the 2011 flood event which demolished the original bridge 
and is not indicated on the drawings. The contractor may reuse this existing 
material as a part of the final riprap work if the material complies with the 
gradation of the specified material and if the contractor can remove and 
stockpile such existing material without contamination from sub-base soils or 
other deleterious matter.  It shall be the sole responsibility of the contractor 
to determine the actual quantity of such riprap material to be reused based 
on their site review of existing conditions.  The maximum extent of material 
which may be considered for reuse shall be a distance of 40 ft. each side of 
the centerline of the new bridge along both sides of the stream. 

 
      
 

 
 

END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 


